

**UBB Javelin Park Community Liaison Group.**

**Minutes of Meeting held on Tuesday July 17<sup>th</sup> 2018**

**Present**

Stephen Davies	County Councillor and Stroud District Council
Stacey Wright	UBB
Stephen Davies	SDC and GCC
Andrew Bendall	UBB
Dave Appleby	UBB
Emily Perkins	UBB /Oggadoon
Lesley Williams	County Councillor
Robert Kellie	Standish Parish Council
Sue Hartley	Standish Parish Council
Chris Harmer	Consultant
Rachel Ferris	Gloucestershire County Council
Sarah Pearse	Gloucestershire County Council
Dave Jackson	Stroud District Council
Maz Smith	Moreton Valence Parish Council
Pat Gilmore	Whitminster Parish Council

**In attendance**

Kevin Lee, Clerk

**25/18 Apologies for absence**

Apologies were received from; David Mossman, Graham Brearley, Graham Smith, Herve Orjubin, John Perkin, Gill Oxley, John Dickenson, Caroline MacDonald, Anna Turner,

The Meeting was chaired by County Councillor Stephen Davies.

**26/18 Minutes of the Meeting held on May 15th 2018**

**Resolved to approve the Minutes of the meeting**

**27/18 Air Monitoring**

Stephen Davies gave an update on the proposals for the air monitoring.

The plan is for the equipment to be in place by September 2018 this will provide monitoring for six months prior to the EFW going live

There are 7 sites for the NO2 Monitoring installed by Stroud District Council as follows; Haresfield Village Hall, Hardwicke Village Hall, Moreton Hill, Little Haresfield, Standish Moreton Farm Area, Hiltmead and Haresfield Beacon.

There will be two sites for particulate monitoring, Hardwicke and Haresfield Village Halls. The monitors will be purchased and deployed by the beginning of September.

Reporting is planned regularly, every two months although the initial report may be 2-3 months after monitoring has started. This will take account of; Environment Agency Guidelines and Thresholds, Indication of possible causes of peaks and troughs and the identification of trends. The data will be published on a Public website.

Monitoring will continue for 3.5 years, after the initial period there will an option to extend the air monitoring, there will be some costs associated with this. **28/18**

### **Construction Plan Update**

Stacey Wright gave an update on the plan (circulated previously) and highlighted that the boiler pressure testing would commence toward the end of 2018

The cladding was almost complete and it was confirmed that the materials used met all the required standards.

Sue Hartley asked about overnight working and week end working and for how long the lights would be left on at night. Andrew Bendall confirmed that the level of evening and weekend end work would continue as at present with welding and low impact work. 24 hour low noise work would commence in March 2019. There would still be some light pollution as lights would remain on for Health and Safety.

Robert Kellie asked about the continued work on the B4008. Andrew Bendall confirmed that there was some sub-contractor work for Severn Trent Water Authority. This would continue to mid-September to provide the water supply to the EFW.

### **29/18 Community Feedback**

Andrew Bendall gave an update on the material amendment to the planning application. The change was to determine how to deal with the bottom ash. Changes were needed to allow for a secondary off site process which would reduce the need for the ash going to landfill and the material could be made for a wider use.

Lesley Williams asked if this would increase the traffic. Andrew Bendall advised that it would probably see a reduction in traffic to the EFW.

Andrew also confirmed that there was no further work, relating to the EFW to be undertaken in Stonehouse.

Clerk 23/7/2018 13:03

Deleted: -

Sue Hartley raised the issue of the damaged verge/bank caused by the work by Western Power. Andrew Bendall agreed to follow up with Ian Barber and report back.

### **30/18 CFG**

Kevin Lee confirmed that the next meeting of the funding group would be on September 11th.

### **31/18 Distribution List**

It was agreed to e mail all members on the distribution list and ask if they wished to continue to receive copies of agenda and Minutes

**Meeting closed at 20.03**

Clerk 23/7/2018 15:12

Deleted: -